# The Booster Bulletin

### Welcome Back

In this newsletter we're letting you know about our upcoming events, meetings, and the outcome of some of what we've already done this year. Please remember to connect with us on Social Media to see what's happening between our newsletters.



### **Upcoming Events**

## Wednesday, December 6 at 5:45pm in Room 305 - FFA Booster Meeting

Our next Booster meeting to discuss any business matters that need to be addressed and how we will continue to support our FFA Chapter



Following the regular Booster meeting. We will be finalizing the date & continuing to plan

#### Wednesday, December 13 - Pig money DUE

Submit funds to Ms. Martinez. Pigs will be chosen based upon the order of funds received (i.e. Sally submits her money first, Sally gets first choice of the purchased pigs in January)

## Wednesday, December 13, 3:30-5:00pm - Gizdich Pie Pick-up

If you ordered pies, make sure to pick them up. We also need several parent drivers to go and pick up the pies earlier in the day. Please go <u>HERE</u> to sign-up to drive.

**Tuesday, January 9 - Pre-season Livestock Meeting**ALL students showing for the SHS FFA Show Team will be required to attend. Ms. Martinez will be reviewing Farm procedures and ROP information. Time & location will be announced closer to the meeting.

## Wednesday, January 10 & Saturday, January 13 - Farm Work Days

Farm students are required to attend these clean-up dates. Students will be cleaning and preparing the Farm for the arrival of this show season's livestock. Times will be announced closer to the events.













### **Fundraising**





Our first Trap Shoot meeting was a great success, but we are still looking for people to serve on the Committee. Our next meeting will be on Wednesday, December 6 right after out regular Booster business meeting. Please bring your ideas and plan to stay.

Not sure what we're talking about...Our 1st Annual Trap Shoot Fundraiser will be held at Coyote Valley Sporting Clays in April 2018. JJ Jeffries is the Committee Chair for this event, and he will have more info, as well as volunteer needs, available in the coming months. If you are interested in helping on the Committee, please contact Mr. Jeffries at <a href="mailto:goldstarmotor1@aol.com">goldstarmotor1@aol.com</a>. Interested in volunteering during the event, we will be sending out a Sign-up Genius for volunteers closer to the event.



Thank you to everyone who came out and supported the Greenhand Auction on October 25. This is always a fun event, and this year kept that tradition alive. The Chapter managed to raise more this year than ever before, and it was all due to those who came out and bid so generously on the students!

An extra special thank you to those Boosters that helped provide refreshments and with the administrative part of the event. Your assistance is what helps the Chapter be able to pull off successful fundraisers like this one.





## Social Media Info.

We have a <u>webpage</u> on the same site the students use. We, also, have a <u>Facebook</u> page, where we will post pictures and info about upcoming events, and are now on <u>Instagram</u> too. Make sure your students are checking their Google Classroom, not only for classroom stuff but also for things like the Livestock Application. If you haven't already, I recommend you make sure you are part of the *Remind* app, as many reminders and notifications are sent out to FFA students and parent through the app.

Salinas, CA 93901

We'd love to hear from you! Please contact us anytime, for any reason, and we'll be happy to help.

CONTACT US



